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Public Notice
From the COMMONWEALTH OF THE NOTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS COASTAL 

MANAGEMENT PROGRAM
of the CNMI’S DIVISION OF COASTAL RESOURCES MANAGEMENT

DATE: September 10, 2014

NOTICE: Pursuant to 15 CFR §923.84(b)(4), the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana 
Islands’ (CNMI) Bureau of Environmental and Coastal Quality (BECQ) gives notice of the 
routine program changes made to the CNMI’s Coastal Management Program (CMP), as 
approved to date by the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA). 

Approved changes to the CNMI’s CMP are outlined in the table below. The approval letters from 
NOAA are attached to this notice.

Date of Approval from NOAA Description of Action
April 4, 1986 Routine program change
April 29, 1987 New regulations concerning jet skis and changes to existing 

regulations on minor permits
January 20, 1991 Adoption of Public Law 7-3, which added the 

Commonwealth Utilities Corporation as a coastal resources 
management agency

December 18, 1992 Revisions to: submission requirements for major siting 
applications, adding new conditions to Section 8 requiring 
erosion control and drainage plans, adding a new clause that 
documents must be submitted in English units

December 28, 1994 Modifies the fee for extending a Major Permit Application
February 2, 1995 Relocation of jet ski operations to Chalan Laulau
May 7, 1996 Create a Coastal Hazards Area of Particular Concern (APC)
April 8, 2006 Addition of Coastal Resources Management Rules and 

Regulations and three sets of Division of Environmental 
Quality regulations to CMP 
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For additional information about this notice or other aspects of the CNMI Coastal Management 
Program, please contact DCRM at 670-664-8311. 
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Thank y01.l for your ,January 9, 1995 :ceqnest to the Offi.ce of
(~ce~ln al!d co',~s tal, Re~01.lrGe M~nagement (OCR-M) to mo(~i~y j ~,~ski
r,e<J'L1jla'Cr ons I o r tne Coa st a 1 Resources Hanaqem,ent Of flee (CRMO) ,
~nd Ithe subsequent provision of additional-infQrnation on the
Cha1lan Laula\l area and the CR1"-:O's jet, ski operation pe rma t ti.nq
r:eq~irements.

I Y'-M ,i , 'tl . , it t 1 d 1 tI tA,r<- na s rov i eweo ,,'11S request r e suonu a .. an' re_~ev~ill
{nf~rDation iand now concurs with your finding that this change,
~ep~esent~1 0: rautine p r oq r am implementation. OCRN therefore
4pp~oves th~ modification pursuant to 15 CFR §923.84.
: I :
, i OCro1 iJ confident that our inltial concerns over the
Jui~ability 'of Chalan Laulau to jet ski operations will be
~an4gE;d in ~he permitting process and that the relocation of jet
$ki.tIOpera~i~nsfrom,less su~table areas to Chalan will eventually
ens! e as ln41cated ln your BPI package.
, ', .

: I Please ~contact Matthew ~rnn at (301) 713-3121 ext. 183 if
rOU[h.VB ant further questions regarding this correspondence,
,,' I" Sincerely,
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